REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, November 8, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners David Parmley and Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Dan Smith, Codes Officer Bud Burdett and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Dugan, WLEA and Jason Jordan, The Spectator.

By Richardson/Parmeley

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held October 11, 2018 be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By: Richardson/Parmeley

RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board of Public Safety hereby accepts the resignation of Fire Chief Dan Smith, for the purpose of retirement, effective November 14, 2019.

Carried – Ayes All

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$289,991.00 be approved and paid as audited.

Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

- Chief Smith discussed an early morning fire on Fulton St. He praised the firemen on their work to put the fire out and save the houses on either side. He also commended the police force for their assistance and the South Hornell and Canisteo fire departments for the aid.
- Mayor Buckley announced that the Christmas parade this year will be on Friday, November 30. It will begin at the Center St. parking lot at 6:00 pm

- and go down Main St. to the Christmas tree. He asked that the police block off Main St. from Center St. to Seneca St.
- Chief Smith reported that they will be getting the re-mounted ambulance within the next month. He also said that they have applied for a grant to purchase new heart monitors.
- Bud Burdett gave an update on the Codes Office. They have been working with the new owners of properties purchased in the tax sale. The new owners have been getting permits and working on fixing up the properties. Burdett also told of a new process that he and the representative from Arbor Development have come up with to assist homeowners stay in their home after they have received foreclosure notices.
- Chief Murray commended his officers for their work on the drug busts over the past few weeks and asked that the board put a letter of commendation in each officer's personnel file. Murray said that the new police car is being fitted with a new computer today and should be on the road by Monday.
- Mayor Buckley reminded everyone that Sunday is Veterans Day and that there will be a service at 11:00 am on Broadway.

By Richardson/Parmley **RESOLVED,** that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:27 am.
Carried – Ayes All
Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Perrott, City Clerk